
Dear Stakeholder  
 
Proposal to Establish a Rhymney 3-18 School (incorporating Abertysswg/Pontlottyn 
Primary and Rhymney Comprehensive) 
 
The full statutory consultation process has now concluded on the Council’s proposal to 
establish a Rhymney 3-18 School (incorporating Abertysswg/Pontlottyn Primary and 
Rhymney Comprehensive). 
   
This process passed through the statutory notice stage without objection, and therefore a 
final decision on the proposal was taken by the Cabinet Member for Education & 
Achievement on 5th July 2017.  
 
I am pleased to confirm that the final decision has been taken to implement the proposal, 
and Rhymney 3-18 School will open in January 2018.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Keri Cole 
Chief Education Officer 
Caerphilly County Borough Council 
Ty Penallta 
Tredomen Park, 
Ystrad Mynach, CF82 7PG 
 
Dated 24th July 2017 
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